
 

  

The Messenger ~ May 2015 
Our Saviorõs Lutheran Church and School  Ƌ San Clemente, California 

òInspired to Love, Encouraged to Think, and Sent to Serveó 

B ack in the mid to late 1800ôs folks would gather together and sing this American folk classic: Give me that old

-time religion, Give me that old-time religion, Give me that old-time religion, itôs good enough for me.ò Go 

ahead and Google this title and youôll find various incarnations of the song on YouTube and elsewhere. It is a 

catchy little tune that calls us back to a simpler day. And I have to admit that there are times when I have a 

longing in my soul for such simplicity: Sundays that were kept for the Sabbath, phones that werenôt strapped to 

our bodies, food that was anything but fast, and kind neighbors who baked apple pies and welcomed visitors to 

come help enjoy them.    

  

Then again, I also have to admit that those ósimpler daysô came with a price and while I might be nostalgic for the 

ógood,ô it just may not have been quite as good as I remember! That being said, the Christian faith is not calling us 

to recreate some mythical past, nor to return to some golden age of Christendom. No, the Christian faith is always 

calling us forward. And letôs face it, this is scary!    

 

I remember a particular episode of the ñTwilight Zoneò (cue music) that featured 

Burgess Meredith. Set in a future totalitarian America, Romney Wordsworth (you have 

to love that name) is put on trial for the crime of being obsolete. His occupation as a 

librarian is a crime punishable by death as the State has eliminated books and 

literature. He also believes in God, a crime also punishable by death, as the State 

claims to have proven that there is no God. He is prosecuted and found guilty of not 

being an asset to the State and therefore shall be liquidated. 

 

What might be a rather depressing episode is actually quite enlightening because for all 

the accusationsðRomney Wordsworth holds to the truth that he is not obsolete. He 

may not be able to deny the Stateôs power; but he denies with all his cunning itôs 

assessment and witnesses to that which he knows to be true! 

 

So we in the church must be on guard against a pull of nostalgia which confines us to the past because the 

message of Christ could never be more important than in our day. Because of our faith in Jesus Christ, we do have 

something important to add to the conversations of our dayðeven when those conversations are difficult and we 

would much assume avoid them altogether. But we mustnôt! We have something to say about racial justice, about 

gender equality, about poverty, about how we treat the orphan, the widow and the alien in our land. We have 

something to say about the environment and what it means to be stewards of Godôs good creation. As a faith 

tradition that was persecuted, even to the point of death for its first 300 hundred years we have something to say 

about tolerance, religious freedom and what it means to love the stranger. As the provider of social services and 

hospitals (did you know the first hospital in North America still stands in Mexico City--It is called the Hospital de 

Jesus Nazareno and was built in 1524) we have much to say about how we care for the welfare of each and every 

soul.   

 

On May 24th we will celebrate the Day of Pentecost! The day of Pentecost is the culmination of the 50 days of the 

Easter celebration. After showing himself to the disciples and after having ascended, Jesus' followers received the 

promised gift of the Holy Spirit. And this Spirit compels us to be engaged in the world, to love the world and most 

importantly to witness to the love of Jesus Christ. That my friend is never obsolete! And while it might not be 

easyðthe mission field never isðwe are reminded that from that small group gathered in fear behind locked 

doors came a Church that was bold and refused to be kept silent, but moved forth in a holy and certain confidence. 

May that legacy be ours as well! Your faith is NOT obsolete! Veni, Sancte Spiritus = Come, Holy Spirit!    
 

Peace!   Pastor Jeff 

Give Me That Old Time Religion! 
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Vernette Blumhorst  5/1 

Jill Murphy/Lischalk  5/1 

Alan Lundgren  5/1 

Shanna Rowe   5/1 

Chad Wilcox   5/1 

Katherine Yeakel  5/2 

Peter Davies   5/3 

Karleen Marienthal  5/4 

Liz Derdzinske  5/6 

Bryant Kalagian  5/6 

Jim OôByrne   5/7 

Dave McKee   5/8 

Myla Pert   5/8 

Linda Taylor   5/8 

Alexa Waldfogel  5/8 

Gary Winkler   5/8 

Bruce Quade   5/12 

Caroline Tully   5/12 

Roberta Wall   5/12 

Luke Luckow   5/14 

Lily Aasland   5/16 

Wilma Bloom   5/16 

Pete Vainoris   5/16 

Gay Bemoll   5/17 

Richard Scarfe   5/17 

Theresa Alvarez  5/19 

Anna Berschauer  5/19 

Wendell Person  5/21 

Marianne Bourgeois  5/22 

Kim Lindholm   5/22 

Diana Hamil   5/23 

Tomas Vergara  5/23 

Natal Vergara   5/23 

Tony Taylor   5/25 

Addi Alvarez   5/26 

Bob Berschauer  5/26 

Jenn Olmstead   5/27 

Andy Wilson   5/27 

Bob Huppert   5/28 

Terry Johnson   5/29 

Mike Heyes   5/30 

~ Birthdays ~  

May Birthdays, Anniversaries & More 

Michael & Marlene Fitzhugh 5/1 

Michael* & Sylvia Sinclair 5/1 

Frank* & Debbie Krogman 5/4 

Jerry & Deborah Cloninger 5/8 

Diego & Jennifer Gabira 5/9 

Joel & Carol Hoffmeister 5/10 

Ron & Grace* Cadler  5/12 

Howard & Sally Sharp 5/18 

Pastor Jeff & Kelly Frohner 5/21 

Mike & Denise Campbell 5/24 

Bob & Loretta Cooper 5/25 

Greg & Ellie Gardner  5/26 

Tony & Linda Taylor  5/26 

Don & Marla Lund  5/27 

Alan* & Norma Harkness 5/28 

~ Anniversaries ~ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If I missed your birthday, 

anniversary or have a wrong 

date please call or e-mail the  

church office at  ~ 492-6164 ~   

~ OSLCsec@sbcglobal.net  ~ 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Mark Schmitt 

April 7, 2015 

 

We don't mourn as those 

without hope and we 

remember the promise of life, 

even life everlasting through 

our Lord  

Jesus Christ! 

 

Memorial  Service for Mark  

will be held at  

Our Saviorôs  

Saturday ~ May 9 at 11:00am 

Ruth McKeown 

April 10, 2015 

 

We don't mourn as those 

without hope and we 

remember the promise of life, 

even life everlasting through 

our Lord  

Jesus Christ! 

 

Memorial  Service for Ruth  

will be held at  

Our Saviorôs  

Saturday ~ May 2 at 10:00am 

 

JUNE 7, 2015 ~ 9:30AM  
ALL MEMBERS OF THE 

CONGREGATION  
 

Please plan to be in Worship on  

Sunday, June 7th for our 

Annual meeting.  

The Annual meeting is held in 

between services -  

9:30am SHARP.   



 

3 

 On April 2, 2015  

Maundy Thursday  

Our Saviorõs gave recognition to the  

following children who received  

Holy Communion for the first time  

that evening:  

 

ß  Jeremiah Edmundo Aquino  ß 

ß  Salomon Max Aquino  ß 

ß  Brett Samuel Ephraim  ß 

ß  Jessika Pearl Ephraim  ß 

ß  Christian Bjorn Murphy  ß 

ß  Savannah Sophia Salvin  ß 

May 24th is Pentecost Sunday  
 

Be sure to wear RED on Sunday, May 

24th to help us celebrate the day of 

Pentecost! Traditionally Pentecost has 

been considered the birthday of the 

church and is remembered for the 

presence of the Holy Spirit that allowed 

everyone to hear the Gospel in their own native 

tongue! 

 

Sunday ~ May 24, 2015  

10:30am worship  

Rite of Confirmation 
 

 

Join us on Sunday, May 24th at the 10:30am 

worship service as we celebrate the Rite of 

Confirmation for our 7th graders. May God bless 

all of our Confirmands! 

Congratulations to our Confirmation Class! 

Vacation Day Camp (Not VBS) 
 

July 27-31 ~ 9:00am to 3:00pm 

Grades K - 6th 

Matthew 4:17-22 

Connections Table 
 

 

Sundayôs located  

in the courtyard  

between worship 

services. 

 

Whatõs On Wednesdays  

¶ 11:00am-12:15pm Å Manna Bible Study, FR 

¶ 3:00pm-4:00pm Å 5th Grade confirmation, YR 

¶ 5:30pm-6:30pm Å Adult Bible Study, FR 

¶ 6:30pm-8:00pm Å Middle School Youth Group, 

Grades 6, 7,8, YR 

¶ 6:45pm - Celebration Singers, Sanc 

¶ 7:15pm-8:00pm Å 6th Grade Confirmation, Sanc 

 

 

 

 

Saturday ~ May 9, 2015 

 7:00am - 8:30am   
 

Calling all mené..  
 

You are invited to join us for a  

men's breakfast at OSLC.     

 

RSVP:  John Mulligan at mulli63@gmail.com 

Womenôs Bible Study 
 

Monday ~ May 20 at 9:30am  

hosted by Evey Thomsen 
 

Tuesday ~ May 27 at 9:00am  

hosted by Bonnie Little 
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        I would like thank all those who contributed to our wonderful Holy Week and Easter services last month. 

Have you ever thought about how many people serve our church in worship?  

        There is Pastor Jeff with his wonderful preaching and teaching. I read that the average sermon takes 18 hours 

to write. Besides the 3 services each Sunday, during Lent Pastor Jeff also gave us wonderful sermons about the 

parables at our Wednesday night services. Not to mention all the other responsibilities that he carries out each day.  

We are fortunate to have such a wonderful pastor, leader and teacher in our church. 

        The Altar Guild is the ñsilent serviceò of our church. Each week the communion is set up, the pews ñstockedò 

with pencils, the candles filled with oil andéé Do you know who does that each week? I donôt either.  I never see 

them ï it just happens. Take a look at the Weekly Messenger and thank our Altar Guild for their work. 

        Another silent servant is our ñWorship and Musicò council member, Kirsten Murphy. The ñvisualsò in our 

church enhance my worship experience. Did you notice the drapes on the cross with its different colors for Lent, 

Good Friday and Easter? The Easter lilies and the flower cross made the church building look glorious for Easter.  

Kirsten and her ñworker beesò were very busy ï not just at festival days but year round. 

        Our musicians have a little more ñpublicò face since they are up in front each week. However, do you know 

how much time each one of our musicians puts in to prepare the beautiful music in our worship? We are also 

fortunate to have so many talented people who are willing to share their gifts. We had singers on Easter from 

preschool age to senior citizens, all singing praises to God. One of my Easter highlights was the choir singing the 

Hallelujah chorus. There were 10 year olds standing next to octogenarians raising their voices in worship to the 

risen Christ. 

        You may think that Bob Cooper is sitting in the back of the church with his iPad checking social media sites 

(after all he IS the youth director), but he is really mixing sound during the services.  What does that mean?  It 

means that you can hear the Pastor speak, listen to the different voices and instruments as they lead worship and 

enjoy the beautiful ambient lighting that enhances our worship.  Paul Skipper volunteers to assume this job when 

Mr. Cooper is occupied with his other church duties and records the sermon each week. The PowerPoint that helps 

us join together in singing and worship is another responsibility of the audiovisual team. 

        The first person a visitor sees when they walk into our church is the usher. Our ushers make people feel 

welcome and are the ñgo toò people if someone has a question or needs something during the service. Think about 

all the ñjobsò the ushers do during each service. It is fun to see the young and old and entire families working 

together. 

        I had better stop describing each job or Gay (our church secretary) will have to edit out some of this article to 

fit into the newsletter. Speaking of Gay, do you realize how many worship folders she created (laid out, typed, 

corrected, ran off, distributed) just during Holy Week? That is just one task in a VERY long job description. 

        Here are some other ñjobsò that are performed each week to make our worship happen: Readers, Communion 

Servers, Refreshment Servers, Sunday School Teachers, Maintenance and Repair, Greeting Visitors and Guests 

AND joining in worship. All of us are an important part of our worship services. Here is a ñCoffee with Jesusò 

strip called ñEveryone Has a Roleò. 
 

See you at church! 
 

In His Service, 

Karen Skipper,  

Director of Music 

 

 
 
 
 

May 2015 



 

5 

Youth and Childrenôs Page 

by Bob Cooper - Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministries 

Service, Up Close and Personal 

Each month the Youth and Childrenôs ministry of 

Our Saviorôs goes to the Gilchrist House, a 

transitional shelter for single women and women 

with children. We bring and share a meal, share a 

time of devotion, and play with the kids. The meals 

are planned and prepared by volunteer families from 

our congregation, school, and community. These 

meals serve not only to help out the residents of the 

Gilchrist House but act as a powerful ministry tool 

for those on both sides of the serving table. The 

parents that serve get to display Christian love and 

generosity to their own children as well as the 

residents, the children get to share their childish fun 

with others of their age that could use a friend and 

everyone gets an opportunity to gather in the name 

of Jesus and have him present at the table. These are 

often magical, powerful evenings.  

 

What sets the Gilchrist House ministry apart from 

other servant events is the relationships, when we 

serve at a soup kitchen or on a bread line it is, of 

course a worthwhile and important mission, but we 

donôt get to spend any time in one-on-one 

conversation with those we are serving.  

 

Last month I was contacted by Family Assistance 

Ministries (FAM) and told that I had been nominated 

to be an honoree at the OneOC Spirit of 

Volunteerism Awards Banquet held at the 

Disneyland Hotel for my work with the Gilchrist 

House. It was quite an honor to be recognized among 

so many other wonderful philanthropic folks from 

around Orange County and I thank FAM for 

nominating me. I must say, and I mean this in all 

sincerity, that the honors donôt really belong to me; 

they belong to the volunteer families who take time 

out of their busy lives to plan, prepare, deliver, and 

spend an hour with those that could use some 

compassion and care. Without these caring servants 

of Christ none of this could happen so with all of the 

love and respect I can muster I say ñThank youò your 

good work has not gone un-noticed. 

 

To learn more or to be a part of this worthwhile 

ministry just let me know, I am happy to include 

anyone that wants to join in. We have other service 

opportunities as well and Iôll tell you more about 

them another time. Iôm easy to find, just e-mail me at 

b.cooper@oursaviorsonline.net or call me at the 

church office. 
 

Happy in Christôs Service, 
 

Bob Cooper 

Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 3 - Sunday 
§ Tacos & Talent 4:00pm 
 

May 5 - Tuesday 

§ Kids Club 3:00pm, Youth Room 
 

May 6 - Wednesday 
§ 5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§ MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
 

May 10 - Sunday 
§ HSYG 6:00pm, YR 
 

May 12 - Tuesday 

§ Gilchrist House 6:00pm 
 

May 13 - Wednesday 
§ 5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§ MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
 

May 17 - Sunday 
§ HSYG 6:00pm, YR 
 

May 20 - Wednesday 
§ 5th Grade Confirmation, YR 

§ MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
 

May 22- Friday 
§ 7th Grade Confirmation Retreat, Luther Glen 
 

May 24 - Sunday 
§ Rite of Confirmation, 10:30am 

§ HSYG 6:00pm, YR 
 

May 27 - Wednesday 
§ 5th Grade Confirmation 3:00pm, YR 

§ MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
 

May 31 - Sunday 
§ HSYG 6:00pm, YR 

mailto:b.cooper@oursaviorsonline.net
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Envelope 144 
Sundays at the Connections Table 

 

Envelope 144 is your opportunity to invest in the youth of 

our church by helping them on their way to the 2015 ELCA 

Youth Gathering in Detroit, Michigan. 

 

On Sundays we will have 144 envelopes available for you on 

the patio after each service. Each envelope will have a 

number: 1, 2, 3, all the way up to: 142, 143, and 144. We 

invite you to take an envelope and return it with a dollar 

amount matching the number. 

 

For example: If you took envelope 78 you would write a 

check for $78 and put that in the envelope! 

 

You will also find in the envelope a prayer card for our youth 

attending the 2015 ELCA Youth Gathering. We ask that you 

would pray for them, and greet them as you see them in 

worship. 

 

OSLC is sending seven teens to the 2015 ELCA National Youth Gathering. This years theme is RISE UP 

TOGETHER. We sincerely thank you for helping to make this trip a reality! 

 

 

OSLC High School Youth Group ~ National Youth Gathering Crew 

Please pray for us as we travel to Detroit ~ Summer 2015 

Kyle Andi  Kalani William 

Zac Maddie Aaron 


